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S4-1 This comment introduces Caltrans and its mission. 

This comment does not raise concerns regarding the adequacy of the Draft SEIR; 
therefore, no further response is required. 

S4-2 This comment cites references regarding trip generation and distribution related to 
PSR Analysis Area SD15 and states that access ramps at SR-78 and Twin Oaks 
Valley Road and at SR-78 and Barham Road were not included the traffic analysis for 
the proposed project.  The comment also requests Synchro files for review by 
Caltrans.  

This PSR GPA is proposing changes to existing General Plan designations that 
establish allowable land uses and intensities of development. The PSR GPA cannot 
predict when and how any future development will occur, but can analyze the 
maximum potential development on a programmatic scale according to the intensities 
allowed by the land use designations assigned. Therefore, the Draft SEIR does not 
analyze building-specific impacts or efficiencies associated with construction, 
maintenance, or operation activities because they are still unknown at this time, and 
analysis of unknown activities would be speculative. All subsequent project-specific 
proposals would undergo project-level CEQA analyses where specific impacts and 
mitigation measures could be identified. Therefore, the Draft SEIR is adequate and 
complies with CEQA.  

The County of San Diego has not yet received an application for PSR Analysis Area 
SD15 and, therefore, cannot specifically address the project-specific impacts relating 
to PSR Analysis Area SD15 at this time. It is noted that the Copper Hills project is 
currently in processing with, and includes annexation to, the City of San Marcos. 
Because the interchanges stated in the comments are in the City of San Marcos, and 
the project applicant is currently processing their application with the City of San 
Marcos (the leading agency), all impacts on Caltrans facilities (by the proposed 
Copper Hills project) should be address by the project EIR for the Copper Hills 
project.  

Please note, consistent with the analysis conducted within the County of San Diego 
General Plan Update Program EIR (GPU PEIR), only a daily roadway analyses was 
performed for this effort; therefore, no Synchro files were developed. 
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